
CSayyid Al-Hakeem Meets Socialist Party Secretary in Shahrizor District,
Emphasizes Kurdistan Stability for Iraq's Benefit

During a visit to Shahrizor District in Halabja Governorate, Sayyid Ammar Al-Hakeem, Head of

the National State Powers Alliance, met with Mr. Hama Haji Mahmood, Secretary of the Socialist

Party. The meeting included an extensive discussion of political developments in Iraq and the

region.

Sayyid Al-Hakeem congratulated the political powers in the Kurdistan Region on the success of

the recent elections, stressing the importance of translating these results into actionable

programs that serve the citizens of Kurdistan and contribute to Iraq's overall stability. H.E.

underlined the urgency of forming a new government in Kurdistan promptly and urged all regional

political parties to collaborate and work together to achieve this goal, ensuring the welfare

of the Kurdish people.

H.E. emphasized that stability in the Kurdistan Region is a cornerstone of Iraq's broader

stability. H.E. called for enhanced coordination and cooperation among all parties to realize

this objective.

On regional matters, Sayyid Al-Hakeem highlighted the importance of monitoring developments in

Syria, affirming that national unity and cohesion are key to overcoming potential challenges in

the region. H.E. also stressed the need to maintain the highest level of readiness among Iraq's

security forces to address any emerging developments or challenges.


